

Mr R LEE MBE Poppy Cottage High Street Tilshead Salisbury Wiltshire SP3 4RY

Wiltshire Council Licensing Section 27/29 Milford Street Salisbury Wiltshire SP1 2AP

3 April 2012

Dear Sir/Madam

I understand that the owners of the garage in Tilshead (postcode SP3 4SB) have applied for an extension of their licence to remain open until 10 O'clock at night and I would like to register my profound disagreement to this proposal.

Tilshead is a very small rural village consisting of approximately 140 houses my cottage is right opposite the garage in question and we have to endure the constant noise from it which include, car horns and alarms going off, excessive revving of car and motorbike engines, shouting and swearing plus the ongoing noise from people sitting outside the garage in their seating area. The fact that we have to endure all of the above until 8 O'clock every night is bad enough especially in the summer when we are trying to enjoy the peace and quiet of our garden but if this noise is to be extended to 10 0'Clock then this will become absolutely intolerable are we to have no peace at all?

In my opinion there is no need for this extension to their current licence and the disruption it will cause in what is a residential area is simply not acceptable.

Could I respectfully request that you turn down this application.



PASSED TO COPIES TO ACKID 10/4/12 REPLIED

Mrs DH Lee
Poppy Cottage
High Street
Tilshead
Salisbury Plain
Wilts
SP3 4RY

Wilshire Council Licensing Office

27/29 Milford Street

Salisbury

Wilts

SP1 2AP

3<sup>rd</sup> April 2012

## To whom it may concern,

I wish to make a formal objection to the application to the proposed change in opening times at Tilshead Garage SP3 4SB. Currently the Garage is open from 0700hrs -2000hrs Mon –Sun, the constant noise from cars alarms going off, people swearing and shouting and scrambler motorbikes congregating at the Garage is extremely frustrating as I live opposite and am unable to sit and enjoy my garden. Often my husband and I are unable to hear each other speak due to the high level of engines revving and shouting.

The Garage is situated in a residential area and should not be this noisy. On another note the Garage is not supposed to be open until 0700hrs-2000hrs, my husband gets up for work at 0630hrs and the Garage is already open and serving customers therefore already in breach of their licensing hours. I hope you will take my concerns into consideration as if the extended times are allowed the Garage will only be closed for 8 ½ hrs a day which will extend the noise and make the enjoyment I should be able to have in my garden even more impossible.

I await a response

Yours Faithfully

Mrs DH LEE